Emerson Elementary PTO Meeting Minutes
May 13, 2014
Regular Monthly Meeting (6:00-8:00 p.m.)

1) Welcome (6:00-6:05)
a) Welcome to new participants; introductions; sign-in sheet
b) Review of agenda; handouts
2) Treasurer Report-Deanna Schuppel (6:05-6:10)
· Treasurer Report
· $1285 Profit from the Square One Fundraiser!
· Discussed income/expenses 
3) Officer election and review of positions needed for next year (6:10-6:20)

· Ballot handed out for officer elections.  Still looking for parent involvement on several committees-  please let Amy Kasper know if you are interested!  

· Established Committees for the 2014/2015 school year:  

· Events-Deb Lease and Joanna Griffin
· Staff appreciation- Raechel Pundsack/Heidi Habeger
· Fundraising- Melanie Smith and Gabrielle Grimes

· Publicity- Christine Hillestad (signs)

· Communications/PTO website updates- Martye Griffin
· Coffee-Molly Strigel
· Square One-Amy Maurer
· BoxTops-Sheila Lenius/Christine Hillestad
· Gardens/Grounds-Shailli Pfeiffer and Megan Grill
· Wendy Jackson and Nathan Brelsford, Scholastic Book Fair
4) Principal Report-Karen Kepler (6:20--6:45) –Survey Results and School Improvement Plan
· Updates:  

· Crazy Hair and Sock day last Friday- kids loved it!  

· 6 School Wide celebrations to be continued next year

· The shed is working great and is now being used- container for sand toys to be purchased

· Feedback from Multicultural night has been very positive.  The combination with Music Con Brio concert a success

· Music Con Brio- looking for additional teachers- adding percussion and another piano teacher.  Possible partnership with UW in the future.  
· Talking about vocal lessons in the future- show choir with Mr. Olson
· Presentation with downtown Kiwanis club. The Kiwanis Club wants to formally adopt Emerson School- would result in involvement with math tutoring, Tuesday Night Lights, Interest Clubs, Science Night, etc.  Very positive partnership for Emerson!  Thank you Kiwanis!   

· DAIS opening on Fordem Ave.  This will help connect Emerson families with resources and support- this is wonderful addition to our community

· Kindergarten Connection Tuesday June 3- nighttime event to learn about Kindergarten at Emerson.  Dinner, Parent Meeting, Playtime for Kids, Dessert.  

· Aldo Leopold Nature Center Grant has been approved.  All kids will be taking field trip next year.  Naturalists will be visiting Emerson as well.  
· Sue Meyer retiring- Special Ed. Assistant- been with Emerson 27 years.  Gift card to be given by PTO.  Thank you Ms. Meyer for your years of dedication to Emerson!
· Looking for calendar to be done by mid June.  Need someone from PTO to look at to figure out events/fundraisers for 2014/2015 school year

· School Improvement Plan

· From survey- parents want to know:

·  1. How to support students learning at home?

·  2. Is it possible to have classroom events on calendar so they can arrange for availability

· Looking to expand knowledge of what to expect for each grade- what will they learn?  See materials, meet teachers, etc.  

· Family and Community Engagement Focus Area:  supporting learning by engaging families- how to support them at home and engage them at school.  Goal:  All families invited to 3 classroom events.  Might be all grade level or specific to classroom.  Will be adding events to the calendar to make this happen.  

· Newsletters of ideas to help home support for families- tips on how to help with math and literacy

· Gave tour to Chris Taylor- good feedback from her.  Had great things to say about Emerson and is very supportive of Emerson.  

· UW extension has selected Emerson to host parent nutrition classes for healthy eating.  These classes will happen during Tuesday Night Lights and will also be in Spanish.  There will be a separate activity for kids during the parent meeting.  Will have series of 8 classes.
5) Playground Committee with Amy Kasper (6:45-7:15)
· Will be setting up account with district for donations and fundraising for the playground

· Action team will be separate body from the PTO to make the ongoing decisions in the playground project

· 2 grants have been submitted and are actively looking for more opportunities.  

· Water problem on Emerson grounds- meeting with neighborhood associations to lobby for help for the water issues at Emerson
· Thinking of a possible fundraiser idea that would focused on fitness- would be a replacement of EagleFest.  For example: some type of Fun Run or track and field day.  

· 2015/2016 is 95th year of Emerson and would be good opportunity for larger scale fundraising event for the Emerson School and community- would like to discuss and plan in the next year. 

· Handout of spreadsheet of how the PTO spends money

· Looking at how much we spend to do what we do- between $7800-$9400 

· Questions :  What type of position are we in to make a larger contribution to the Emerson playground?  What do we need to keep as a reserve in the PTO account?  What does it truly cost to do what we do in the Emerson PTO?  

· Would like the $5000 playground pledge to be transferred to the district account.  Will make future fundraising and grant writing easier if there is this money to refer to as seed money.  

· Will be looking into installing swings this summer while school is not in session depending on contributions from grants.  Seed money will stay intact in district account.  
6) Vista Update (7:15-7:25) – Kent Watson
a. Multicultural Night Recap/PTO ownership next year??

· Discussed flow of food as improvement over last year

· PTO to take larger role next year in planning- fundraising chair

· Friends of Emerson co-lead?  

· Feedback included:  Moving taco bar due to flow issues/increased food safety awareness (allergies, labeling food ingredients, etc.)/recipe book as a fundraiser- Parents bring in recipes, etc/   

· Auditorium was very hot- perhaps the concert portion could be outside next year?

· Rachel Schramm looking at taking over newsletter

· Kent Watson is attending grad school at UW next year.  Thank you for all you have done for Emerson!
7) Committee Reports and Volunteer Opportunities (7:25-7:40)

· T-Shirt Update- went awesome!  /Staff Appreciation- thank you for all of the participation! It was a special event for the staff and teachers at Emerson. /Box Tops- will be paid next fall because they were not turned in by deadline this spring
· Dance- was a success!  Everyone had a great time!  

· Picnic- coming up on June 10.  Planning underway. New Orleans street musicians hired for the stage, as well as Latin Dance Music/DJ beforehand.  Veggie Burgers donated again from 4&20.  –Deb
· New Family Night- discussed whether event should be discontinued.  Instead- a bigger presence at Enrollment- tours, etc.  
· Calendar changes for next year- Deb Lease and Ms. Kepler to discuss.  
8) New Business (7:40-8:00) 

9) Adjournment

Thanks for Coming and for everything that you’ve done this year!
Next Meeting: September 9, 2014.

